ASTOR NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION BOARD MEETING

September 15, 2003 6:00 PM Howe Resource Center, Green Bay

1. Housekeeping

a. Role Call:

Present: Teppie Schueller (Pres.), Pastor Paul Schleis (Sec.), Kelly Schumacher, Jane Absent, excused: Laura McCoy, Gretchen Mitchell, Carol Macaux, Denise Schleis, Dan Pagel will be excused for the October Meeting.

Visitors: Tony Theisen, Officers Mike Hansford and Terry Tyler, Erik Hoyer

- b. Minutes from August 2003 ANA meeting: M/S/C to approve.
- c. Treasurer's Report: M/S/C to approve.

1. City Update:

A. Alderman Theisen:

I. Hospital Parking: City will look at an East Side Corridor Parking Impact Parking Utility should be called, if there is any improper parking in the neighborhood. Tony is willing to check with Union Congregation, about parking

II. Other questions: about the grant (still coming) shared with Navarino

B. County Supervisor Gower: Public Safety has been dealing with the 911 dispatch problems.

There have been software problems, data input delays, and lack of

training and staff. Staffing issues are being resolved, but software solutions might be a year or two off. 31 out of 32 departments have come in at, or below budget.

- C. Cheryl Renier-Wigg: report by Jean. We're asked to fill out a MNLC neighborhood issues survey.
- D. Officers Hansford and Tyler: Community policing is preventative, but will also probably face budget crunches. The Astor Neighborhood has been a good, active, safe neighborhood.

1. Guests

2. Event Reports

- a. Popcorn in the park rest of supplies? Madigans will purchase the remaining M&Ms. Soda can be used at Wine Tasting, and Dan will store until then.
- b. Summer Potluck wrap up. Nice turnout.
- c. Fall Fox River Clean up, Sat., October 25, 9 AM. Bagels being donated!
- d. Wine Tasting: will need some volunteers on that day. Will have a Celtic harp player that night.

1. Communication

- a. Flyers: all set.
 - b. Newsletter Articles requests by October 20. Tony will do a hospital parking ramp update.

1. Ongoing projects

- a. Street Sign Project: still waiting for a quote from the city. We'll wait until spring 2004, since we'll have new black poles.
- b. Hospital corridor/Parking issues/St. V. Ramp: see Tony T.'s report above.
- c. Barnard prints: We have marketed the print heavily, and should probably "give it a rest" for a while.

ASTOR NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION BOARD MEETING

September 15, 2003 6:00 PM Howe Resource Center, Green Bay

- d. MNLC neighborhood issues survey were discussed
- e. St. James Shelter house painting: no work done yet. Jane would do a small flyer for the
- f. Monroe median upkeep: Mike Bielski will take it over in spring 2004. Mike will check with the city, about getting the lights back up.

1. New Business

- a. Astor Company Store: should be finished soon.
- b. We'll remind people that we are a 501(c) organization, for tax-deductible donations.
- c. Jane Jadin is willing to be the Astor Neighborhood Historian.
- 1. Adjourn, 7:35 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Rev. Paul D. Schleis, secretary

neighbo